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Arcand, Richard

From: Town Manager <townmgr@gorhamnh.org>
Sent: Saturday, February 01, 2020 3:53 PM
To: Lambert, William
Cc: Rodrigue, Dave; Beaulieu, Philip
Subject: Re: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Hi Bill, 
The public Hearing had to be rescheduled to February 10th. I will be sure to let you know how it goes. 
Thanks, 
Denise 

Mobile 

From: Lambert, William  
Sent: Friday, January 31, 2020 4:12 PM 
To: 'Town Manager' 
Cc: Rodrigue, Dave; Beaulieu, Philip 
Subject: RE: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane  
Denise, 
Curious how the meeting went Monday night. 
If there is a general consensus in support of the lane use changes/reduction, we (DOT) would need some time to 
develop the final plan and identify resources to make any changes. 
The pavement marking changes are relatively straightforward. I would assume that the issues of extending 
OHRV use and similar concerns might be the critical path moving forward. 
Best regards, 
Bill 
William R. Lambert, PE 
Traffic Engineer/Administrator 
NHDOT Bureau of Traffic 
P.O. Box 483, 18 Smokey Bear Blvd. 
Concord, NH 03302-0483 
(603) 271-1679

From: Town Manager  
Sent: Monday, January 13, 2020 4:24 PM 
To: Lambert, William  
Subject: RE: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane 
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Hello Bill, 
I will be available tomorrow morning after 10 for a phone call. 
I look forward to speaking with you! 
Best regards, 
Denise 
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Denise M. Vallee, Town Manager 
Town of Gorham 
20 Park Street 
Gorham, NH 03581 
603-466-3322 x2 
Think before you print. 
NOTICE: Privacy should not be assumed with e-mails associated with Town business. Under New Hampshire’s 
Right-to-Know law (RSA 91-A), documents – including e-mail communications – in the possession of public 
officials or public agencies concerning Town business are classified as public records that may be subject to 
public disclosure 

From: Lambert, William <William.Lambert@dot.nh.gov>  
Sent: Monday, January 13, 2020 4:12 PM 
To: 'townmgr@gorhamnh.org' <townmgr@gorhamnh.org> 
Subject: FW: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane 
Denise, 
Will you be in tomorrow morning so that I can give you a call to determine what you are looking for. 
After we met last Fall, I thought I had a pretty good handle on what I was tasked to do, but as we discussed it 
internally, there were a number of questions. In November, we met internally, with Alex Belensz of North 
Country Council included, to brainstorm the alternatives. We came up with several hand drawn typical sections 
showing alternative lane configuration and pavement allocation for the five lane segment of the Berlin-Gorham 
Road. Alex was going to share those alternatives with you to get a better understanding of what the town was 
most interested in. 
It was my understanding that the town was interested in a road diet that would make the road more attractive to 
pedestrians and bicyclists all the way to the Berlin line. Developing that graphic would be fairly involved. After 
speaking with Dave Rodrigue this afternoon, I get the impression that you are most interested in the segment up 
to where we met several months ago, within the existing 30 mph speed zone. While that also presents some 
challenges due to the width at the speed limit change, it is more manageable than the full length of the segment. 
If you are available, I can give you a call after 10:00 to discuss. 
Bill 
William R. Lambert, PE 
Traffic Engineer/Administrator 
NHDOT Bureau of Traffic 
P.O. Box 483, 18 Smokey Bear Blvd. 
Concord, NH 03302-0483 
(603) 271-1679 

From: Rodrigue, Dave <Dave.Rodrigue@dot.nh.gov>  
Sent: Monday, January 13, 2020 3:20 PM 
To: Lambert, William <William.Lambert@dot.nh.gov> 
Subject: Fwd: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane 

 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Town Manager <townmgr@gorhamnh.org> 
Date: January 13, 2020 at 3:16:28 PM EST 
To: "DOT: Bureau 01 District 1" <District1@dot.nh.gov> 
Cc: "Schutt, Brian" <Brian.Schutt@dot.nh.gov>, "Rodrigue, Dave" 
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<Dave.Rodrigue@dot.nh.gov>, CEO <jscarinza@gorhamnh.org> 
Subject: FW: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane 

  

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

 
Hello, 
When we met last summer up on the B-G Road, I was under the impression that we would be 
receiving a detailed plan showing the Lane Diet as proposed by the State. To date, I have not 
received anything from NHDOT. I just received the email below from Chris Gamache with a 
drawing included. He is requesting that a Public Hearing be scheduled for January 27, 2020 with 
regard to the lane diet. 
Do you have a plan/drawing prepared that is more formal/professional than the one Chris 
supplied in his email below? I would prefer to have a drawing from NHDOT to show the Board 
of Selectmen prior to scheduling a Public Hearing on the subject. This sketch is not exactly what 
I had in mind to present to the public, either. 
Please let me know if/when I can expect to receive a formal plan. 
Thank you, 
Denise 
Denise M. Vallee, Town Manager 
Town of Gorham 
20 Park Street 
Gorham, NH 03581 
603-466-3322 x2 
Think before you print. 
NOTICE: Privacy should not be assumed with e-mails associated with Town business. Under 
New Hampshire’s Right-to-Know law (RSA 91-A), documents – including e-mail 
communications – in the possession of public officials or public agencies concerning Town 
business are classified as public records that may be subject to public disclosure 

From: Gamache, Christopher <Christopher.Gamache@dncr.nh.gov>  
Sent: Monday, January 13, 2020 2:36 PM 
To: Town Manager <townmgr@gorhamnh.org> 
Subject: FW: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane 
Denise 
Here is what I have on file about the “lane diet” from DOT.  
 
Chris  
Chris Gamache, Chief 
NH Bureau of Trails 
Parks & Recreation Division, DNCR 
172 Pembroke Road 
Concord, NH 03301 
603-271-3254 
Chris.gamache@dncr.nh.gov  

From: Keniston, Larry <Larry.Keniston@dot.nh.gov>  
Sent: Friday, November 22, 2019 12:09 PM 
To: Gamache, Christopher <Christopher.Gamache@dncr.nh.gov> 
Subject: FW: NH 16 in Gorham - future ohrv lane 
Chris, 
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Larry.Keniston@dot.nh.gov (603) 271-1668 
https://www.nh.gov/dot/programs/bikeped/index.htm 

From: Dugas, Michael <Michael.Dugas@dot.nh.gov>  
Sent: Friday, November 22, 2019 11:49 AM 
To: Keniston, Larry <Larry.Keniston@dot.nh.gov> 
Cc: Gunn, Sally <Sally.Gunn@dot.nh.gov> 
Subject: FW: NH 16 in Gorham  
Larry, 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Mike 

From: Home Email   
Sent: Friday, November 22, 2019 11:36 AM 
To: Dugas, Michael <Michael.Dugas@dot.nh.gov> 
Subject: NH 16 in Gorham  
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender. 

 
 
 
 
Mike 




